
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  Peter Brixius, City Manager 
  City Council  
 
FROM: Trevor Campbell, R & B Director 
 
DATE: June 22nd, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: Award of 2021 Asphalt Overlays on Taylor St and 6th Ave West  
 
 
Bids were opened for the 2021 Asphalt Overlays on May 18th, 2021. There was 
only one bid received in the amount of $399,992.00, from United Companies, for 
the overlay project. Upon discussion with council, capital overlay funding was 
reappropriated to the Downtown/Yampa Ave Sidewalk Improvements Project. 
Upon evaluation of budget and overlay priorities, it was determined funding is 
available to perform the resurfacing of the 500, 600 and 700 blocks of Taylor and 
6th Ave West by utilizing the streets budget. Funding is available due to the 
current cease in chip seal operations.  
 
Curb and gutter is being replaced along Taylor Street from West Victory Way to 
8th Street. The end goal has been to mill and overlay these three blocks upon 
completion of curb and gutter replacement to reestablish the roadway crown.  
 
In 2020 a watermain replacement was performed on 6th Ave West from A Street 
to B Street. The expense to mill and overlay this road will be split 50/50 between 
R&B and the Water Dept.  
 
United Companies was asked to reevaluate their proposal from the May 18th bid 
and provide updated pricing reflecting the omission of approximately 75% of the 
original scope of work. 
  
The updated bid from United Companies was in the amount of $133,759.40. 

• Road & Bridge: $120,798.90 
• Water Dept.: $12,960.50 

 
I would like to recommend that the City award the Contract for the 2021 Asphalt 
Overlays Project to United Companies. 


